
   
9th DE-
CEMBER 

Welcome back everyone and we hope you had a lovely break 
over Easter and managed to enjoy some of the sunshine.  

It has been lovely to see the children back at school and they all 
have been enthusiastic about their learning and have settled 
back in the school routines well.  

There is a lot of exciting learning planned for this half term and 
we have lots of additional sporting activities taking place too.  

Fingers crossed the sun keeps shining.  Ms Smith & Mrs Gilbert.  

School Garden Our volunteers continue to give their time making our school garden 

look so amazing. We have fruit, pumpkins and wild flowers—all very exciting!  

Our garden is blooming and our reception children are going to be making some seed 
bombs which they will plant in the garden as part of a national scheme to plant 
wildflowers for the King’s Coronation. This is a lovely idea, and they will be recycling 
damaged books to make them.  We will share the instructions on how to do this as it 
maybe something you would like to do with your own families.  We are also going to be 
using the shredded paper from our shredder in school to make some more.  
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Kids Club  

Reminder  

A polite reminder that 

you must book your chil-

dren into kids club in ad-

vance. This helps us en-

sure we have the correct 

staff ratios to help keep 

your children safe. 

https://www.google.co.uk/search?q=constantine+primary+school&source=lmns&bih=688&biw=1536&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjc_rWD0cL7AhVD4oUKHXjNARgQ_AUoAHoECAEQAA#
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Dates for your Diary 

17th April Summer Term begins 

27th April Strike Action Day 

1st May Bank Holiday 

2nd May Strike Action Day 

5th May Coronation picnic lunch on 

field 

8th May Coronation Day 

9th –12th Mat SATs for Y6 

19th May Year 3 swimming starts 

29th May-2nd June HALF TERM 

 5th June INSET DAY 

19th-23rd June Y5 and 6 Camp 

6th July Sports Day 

10th-13th Y5/6 rehearsals & per-

formance at Tolmen Centre 

21st July Summer term finishes on 

the 21st July  
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Parking  

We have received a few complaints from 

local residents about the parking in the 

mornings and at the end of the day. 

We appreciate that many of our families 

have to drive to 

school and that 

there is limited 

parking close to the 

school. 

When parking could 

you please ensure 

that you are not blocking driveways or 

parking on bends—Thank you :) 

Farmers Market  

Here are the next few dates for the Farm-

ers Markets that are held in the school 

hall: 

13th May 

10th June 

8th July 

Please can you let the FOCs group know 
in advance if you are able to help with 
the teas, coffees and cakes as this is most 
helpful.  It wouldn’t be the same without 
the option of a cuppa whilst you browse 
and shop, so please lend a hand for an 
hour or two if you can. Many thanks 
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Attendance figures to date: 

Fal Class:  94.08% 

Cober Class:  94.4% 

Lerryn Class: 93.4% 

Helford Class: 94.8% 

Kenwyn Class : 94.49% 

Tamar Class:  95.43% 

Tresillian:  94.82% 

Whole school:  

94.6 

Expectation:  

96.5% 
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Sailing Club  Twenty sailors started sail-

ing club with The Helford River Children’s 

Sailing Trust  (HRCST) on Thursday even-

ing. They were so enthusiastic and keen 

even though the conditions weren’t fa-

vorable. With high winds and a big swell 

on the Helford they embraced the ses-

sion and tare very much looking forward 

to next week!  

We are so lucky to be offered this 

oppor-

tunity :) 

https://www.google.co.uk/search?q=constantine+primary+school&source=lmns&bih=688&biw=1536&hl=en&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjc_rWD0cL7AhVD4oUKHXjNARgQ_AUoAHoECAEQAA#
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Year 5/6 Camp—June 

Many thanks to those who have secured 

their child’s place on the Y5/6 Camp. If a 

deposit has been paid or the amount 

paid in full then your child has a place. 

We have now secured the number of 

places needed based on this. If you have 

not paid but require a space then we will 

need to know  

this on Monday 

24th April at the 

latest.  

Y4, 5 and 6 Swimming  

A polite reminder that we have a lot of 

overdue swimming fees. Please can you 

check Parent Pay and settle any ac-

counts so we can secure bookings mov-

ing forwards. Year 4 have one more 

swim on 19th May then it is Y3’s turn. 
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